
 

 

March 20, 2017 
 
The regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Greenville was held on 
Monday, March 20, 2017, at 7:00 pm at Pioneer Hall.  
 
Present:      Supervisor Paul Macko 
       Councilman Richard Bear 
       Councilman John Bensen 
       Councilman Kenneth Stern 
   
Recording Secretary:    Clerk-Collector Jackie Park 
 
Attorney:      Tal Rappleyea 
 
Department Heads Present:  Maintenance and Water Superintendent P. Leroy Bear 
        Greenville Rescue Squad  Chief Brian Tumey  

    Dog Control Officer Melissa Rosa 
        Highway Superintendent Terry Williams  
       
Other:       Engineer Travis Smigel 

Girl Scout Troop #1568 Presenters  Kaylee Burke, Tess          
Herwick, Gabriella Rice, and Isabella Trostle 

               and 9 guests 
 
Absent:      Councilman Greg Davis 
 
Supervisor Macko opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Select Members of Girl Scout Troop #1568 presented their Silver Award project idea to 
the Board; this involves restoring a deck in Vanderbilt Park by Turtle Pond.  Their plan 
was outlined and they hope to begin work in May with a completion date of September 
30, 2017.  Supervisor Macko commended the girls for their work and expressed 
gratitude that our town has such active and dedicated Scouts and families.   
 Mr. Stern moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to support the girls in this project. 
  Carried 4 ayes 
 
Mr. Bensen moved to accept the Clerk’s minutes of February 20, 2017, seconded by Mr. 
Stern.  Carried 4 ayes                                     
 
Oral and/or written reports were received from the Rescue Squad, 
Highway, Buildings and Grounds, Code, Clerk/Tax, Dog Control, Sewer and 
Water departments, and Planning and Zoning Boards.  Additionally, Mr. Leroy 
Bear discussed options for a new building at the Recycling Center.  Quotes were 
reviewed.  Although the “Gabriella” was more costly, it would better fit our needs and 
constructed with a metal roof and vinyl siding, would last longer.  The final cost from 
Waterloo is $8,424.   
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Councilman Bear moved to purchase this building from either Waterloo, for 
$8,424, or if this product can be purchased locally for the same or lessor cost, to 
purchase the same locally.  Seconded by Mr. Bensen. 

 Carried 4 ayes 
 
An educational course has been requested for our water operators.   
 Mr. Stern moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to allow Mr. Leroy Bear, Mr. Richard 
Hempstead, and Ms. Renee Hamilton to attend the necessary class for renewal of their 
Water Operator’s licenses, at $100 per person.    
  Carried 4 ayes 
 
DCO Melissa Rosa requested approval to attend the annual ACO/DCO Conference in 
May, at a cost of $50. 
 Mr. Bensen moved, seconded by Mr. Stern, to allow attendance at this 
conference. 
  Carried 4 ayes 
 
Mrs. Rosa addressed concerns regarding the off-leash area in Vanderbilt Park, as was 
previously discussed last fall.  She will report back next month with suggestions of 
specific changes, prior to implementation. 
 
New business discussed at 7:37 pm: 
A public hearing must be held to amend the Town’s Board of Assessment Review from a 
3 member board to a 5 member board.   
 Mr. Bensen moved, seconded by Mr. Bear, to hold a public hearing to consider 
Local Law #1 of 2017: Increasing the Membership of the Board of Assessment Review, 
on Monday, April 17, 2017 at 7:00 pm in Pioneer Town Hall.    
  Carried 4 ayes 
  
Supervisor Macko opened the meeting for public comments and questions 
at 7:39 pm:  Resident Paul Augstein reported counting 113 cans/bottles along one side 
of a ¾ mile stretch of Newry Lane, and asked if the Town of Greenville could organize a 
‘town-wide clean-up day’.  Discussion ensued; Mr. Macko thought it would be a 
wonderful idea, and will consider ways in which this could be achieved. 
 
After audit, Mr.  Stern moved, seconded by Mr. Bensen, to pay the following bills:   
 
  Bills   105 - 137 on General abstract #3 for $29,198.49  
  Bills   50 - 70 on Highway abstract #3 for $41,317.47  
  Bills   23 - 37 on Sewer abstract #3 for $30,353.12  

Bills   22 - 29 on Water abstract #3 for $2,830.08  
       Carried 4 ayes 
 
After review, Mr. Bear made a motion to accept the Supervisor’s report for February,  
seconded by Mr.  Bensen.   Carried 4 ayes 
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There being no further business, Mr. Macko moved to adjourn at 7:45 pm. 
 
 
       _______________________  
        Jackie Park, Town Clerk-Collector 
 
 
____________________________________SUPERVISOR MACKO 
 
____________________________________MR. BEAR 
 
____________________________________MR. BENSEN 
 
____________________________________MR. STERN 
 

 


